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ROSARY
Tuesday - Saturday           8:00 am
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WEEKDAY MASSES
Tue - Sat                         8:30 am

WEEKEND MASSES
Saturday                       5:00 pm
Sunday           8:00 am; 9:30 am;    
                      11:30 am; 5:00 pm

ADORATION     
Friday         9:00 am - 10:30 am   

RECONCILIATION
Friday                  9:15 - 10:15 am
Saturday             3:30 - 4:30  pm

PASTOR’S PERSPECTIVE
WHERE MANAGEMENT MEETS MISSION: 

A FAITHFUL APPROACH

Last week, the newly formed Finance Council gathered for its first
meeting. Moments like these serve as a reminder that administration
in the life of the Church—when viewed through the eyes of faith—is
never merely about structures or procedures. Rather, it becomes a
concrete expression of the Body of Christ in action: discerning
together, walking together, and faithfully stewarding what the Lord
has entrusted to this parish community.

Church administration plays a vital role in supporting the mission of
the Church. When exercised wisely, it safeguards the credibility of
the Church’s witness, fosters trust among the faithful, and
strengthens the implementation of pastoral initiatives. Properly
understood, administration becomes a ministry—one that enables
the Church to proclaim the Gospel, celebrate the sacraments, serve
the poor, and build communities rooted in communion and service.

A Ministry, Not a Corporation

While Church administration calls for competence, responsibility,
and planning, it must never be reduced to business management. Its
foundation is the Gospel, and its goal is mission. The Church operates
for the advancement of God’s Kingdom. Decisions must be made in a
spirit of discernment, always seeking what serves the good of People
of God and remains faithful to the Church’s identity.

The key question is not only What works? but also What is faithful? In
the Church, success is not measured only by numbers or efficiency,
but also by fidelity—to the Gospel, to the promptings of the Holy
Spirit, and to the real needs of the community. Every budget
discussion, every maintenance decision, and every pastoral plan
should reflect the deeper purpose of communion, mission, and
service.

Continued...



CONTACT
INFORMATION
Office Email: 
Office@st-peters.ca
Bulletin Submissions:
bulletin@st-peters.ca
Sacraments: 
sacraments@st-peters.ca
Baptism: 
baptism@st-peters.ca
E-transfers:
donate@st-peters.ca
St. Vincent de Paul: 
svdp@st-peters.ca
Website: 
www.st-peters.ca
Diocesan website:
www.catholicyyc.ca 

OFFICE HOURS
Monday
Office and Church Closed
Tuesday - Thursday
9:00 am - 4:30 pm

Friday
9:00 am - Noon

CLERGY
Pastor: 
Fr. Fábio de Souza
fabio.desouza@st-peters.ca

Assistant Pastor 
Fr. Abraham Joseph

Deacons:
Stephen Robinson
stephen.robinson@st-peters.ca
John Arbeau
john.arbeau@st-peters.ca

Fr. Fábio de Souza

Building with Faith and Trust

In this same spirit, the Building Fund Campaign, now entering
its second month, stands as a sign of the community’s shared
commitment to the mission and future of the parish. This
initiative is more than a fundraising effort—it is an act of faith,
a visible expression of hope for today and for generations to
come.

Gratitude is extended to all who have contributed with
generosity and prayer. Each gift is a sign of trust in God’s
providence, and a reminder that it is through the open hands
and hearts of His people that the Lord continues to build His
Church. The journey ahead will require continued support and
discernment, but there is confidence that the One who has
begun this work will bring it to fulfillment.. 

To donate to our 
Building Fund Capital Campaign,

please click HERE.

https://www.facebook.com/StPetersRomanCatholicChurch/
mailto:Office@st-peters.ca
mailto:bulletin@st-peters.ca
mailto:sacraments@st-peters.ca
mailto:baptism@st-peters.ca
mailto:donate@st-peters.ca
mailto:svdp@st-peters.ca
https://st-peters.ca/
https://www.catholicyyc.ca/
mailto:stephen.robinson@st-peters.ca
mailto:john.arbeau@st-peters.ca
https://st-peters.ca/online-donation-capital-campaign/
https://st-peters.ca/online-donation-capital-campaign/
https://st-peters.ca/online-donation-capital-campaign/
https://st-peters.ca/online-donation-capital-campaign/
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M A S S  I N T E N T I O N S

SUNDAY REFLECTION

SHARING THE WORD

Gospel Reading – John 8:1-11
The emphasis on newness from the first two readings today reaches a climax
in Jesus’ encounter with the woman caught in adultery. Jesus’ response is
typical, drawing out with razor sharpness what he considers core values in
word and deed: holiness is found in compassion and understanding, reflecting
the ways of God. There is no room here for judging others harshly while being
lenient on oneself. 
1.     Are you comfortable with Jesus’ treatment of the woman?
2.     Who are you in the story: the woman, the Pharisees and scribes, or Jesus?
3.How does God’s love sustain you even when you have sinned?

Diocese of Saskatoon



You are invited to join us for an on-line bi-weekly discussion
focusing on the Rosary in a Year Program provided by

Ascension press. We will meet on Sunday evenings from 7
PM until 8:30 on zoom.

 
We will be starting at the beginning of the podcasts. Our

first gathering will be on Sunday March 30th. After you
register, we will send you the zoom link. You can email

kathy.ervin@st-peters.ca to register or to ask questions or
register HERE on the parish website.

 
The conversations will be casual, focusing on sharing what
we learn, what inspires us and where the Holy Spirit shows
up for us in the praying and study of the most Holy Rosary.

 
You can access the podcast at 

 The Rosary in a Year Podcast – Ascension

Lent at St. Peter’s
WednesdaysWednesdays

Reconciliation  6pm - 6:45pm.

7pm Mass.

Our fifth Lenten Mission talk will be 

April 9 at 7:30pm with Dr. Peter Baltutis
Theme : Pilgrims of Hope - Walking

Together as a Living Sign and Instrument of

Communion

FridaysFridays
The Stations of the Cross - 6pm 

Following Stations, join us in the Parish Hall for

soup and fellowship

Have you never 
prayed the Rosary? 

Do you pray the Rosary
regularly? 

Is it a desire to learn the
power of the Rosary?

mailto:kathy.ervin@st-peters.ca
https://st-peters.ca/the-rosary-in-a-year/
https://ascensionpress.com/pages/the-rosary-in-a-year-podcast


BUILDING FUND
CAPITAL CAMPAIGN

SECOND COLLECTION 
AT ALL MASSES
THIS WEEKEND





Mount St. Francis, Cochrane - Nestled in the foothills of the Rocky Mountains where all are welcome
in the name of Christ, Mount St. Francis offers silent retreats and spiritual direction led by The
Franciscan Friars of Canada. See the Upcoming schedule at: 
https://mountstfrancis.ca/year-at-aglance/ 

FCJ Centre, Calgary - The FCJ Centre is offering a large number and range of retreats, prayer services,
workshops, and other experiences for spiritual enrichment. See Upcoming schedule at:  
https://www.fcjcentre.ca/

Martha Retreat Centre, Lethbridge The Martha Retreat Centre seeks to provide a quiet, welcoming
space where people, individually or in groups, can come away and rest awhile, nourish their spirits
and open their hearts to God’s call to them in the current reality of their life’s circumstances. New
programs and events are starting up. Click here to register or call 403-328-3422 for more details.

Divine Mercy Centre, Calgary Livestream Prayers available at:
https://sistersofdivinemercy.org/livestream-adoration

RETREAT CENTRES UPCOMING EVENTS

St Peter’s Pastoral Care Team is a group of dedicated volunteers that serve in a variety of
ways in our Parish. We presently have 5 Residential or Care Communities that we provide
weekly Lay-Led Liturgies of the Word with Communion Service as well. There is also a service
for Graduated Supports in Bowness, arranged between the coordinator and the staff.

Mass is celebrated in each of these communities once a month with one of our Parish Priests.

Some of our members take Holy Communion to people in Hospitals as well as help with
Masses in those Communities.

We also provide home visits as well as Holy Communion to Parishioners who request this.
They may be ill, unable to drive or in need of companionship. We are there for them.

If you would like to join our Team, please contact Gail Monk, St. Peter’s Pastoral Care
Coordinator by email pastoralcare@st-peters.ca.  

Holy Communion to Homebound Parishioners

If you or a loved one is homebound & would like to have Holy Communion brought to you,
please contact St. Peter's Pastoral Care Coordinator by email pastoralcare@stpeters.ca or
office@st-peters.ca or phone 403-286-5110.

A member of the Pastoral Care Team will contact you to make the arrangements.

St.   Peter’s  Pastoral Care

https://mountstfrancis.ca/year-at-aglance/
https://mountstfrancis.ca/year-at-aglance/
https://www.fcjcentre.ca/
https://www.martharetreatcentre.ca/
https://sistersofdivinemercy.org/livestream-adoration
mailto:pastoralcare@st-peters.ca
mailto:pastoralcare@stpeters.ca
mailto:office@st-peters.ca


JUNE MASS INTENTIONS ARE
OPEN.

PLEASE CLICK HERE TO BOOK A
MASS INTENTION. 

Pick up Grocery Gift cards
after Mass or in the Office.

  ALL COMMISSIONS ARE
ELIGIBLE FOR THE BUILDING
FUND MATCHING PROGRAM.

Co-op, Sobeys/Safeway,
President’s Choice and Tim

Horton’s cards available.

Using cash, cheque  or debit for
your purchase allows us to put

more of our commission
towards our building loan.

TAP TO GIVE
TAP YOUR DEBIT OR CREDIT CARD

 TO MAKE A 

$10 - $25 - $50
$20 - $50- $100

DONATION
The TipTapPay devices are located

near the main entrance and the
bookcase.

 To receive a tax receipt, you must scan
the QR code on the sign and complete

the required information to register
your credit card. Tax receipts will be

issued annually.

Please email accounting@st-peters.ca
with any questions.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT.

GROCERY GIFT CARDS

Bulletin Submissions

If you have information or an event

you would like included in the bulletin,

please email it to bulletin@st-

peters.ca. 

Submissions are accepted at the

discretion of the editor and are subject

to editing. 

The deadline each week for bulletin

submissions is Wednesday at noon. 

https://st-peters.ca/2024/01/online-mass-intentions/
mailto:accounting@st-peters.ca
mailto:bulletin@st-peters.ca
mailto:bulletin@st-peters.ca


Vincentians pray for our benefactors and the people we serve.

SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT DE PAUL

SSVP knows that many people who

need food won’t ask for it. That’s why

Vincentians take such good care to

deliver food assistance with kindness

and dignity. 

In 2024, our direct food costs tallied

about $6,500 a month. School food

drives and non-perishable food

donations help keep those costs

down. That total does not include the

cost of gift cards that are included in

every hamper. 

SSVP appreciates every grocery store

gift card donated to SSVP. $25 cards

are used in gift hampers. Larger

denominations are used to buy food.

All donations over $25 qualify for a

charitable tax receipt.

E-transfer funds to:

treasurerssvp@outlook.com OR set up

an auto-deposit. Forms are available

from the SSVP donation box located in

the Narthex. Envelopes and cash,

including spare change, can be left in

the SSVP Drop Box located near the

entrance to the sanctuary. 

Children’s clothing: SSVP collects

clean, gently-used children’s clothing.

Place items in the SSVP bin located in

the narthex.

Get Involved: SSVP meets the second

Tuesday of every month. Some

meetings are held online. Get your

invitation at ssvp@st-peters.ca.

Everyone welcome!

Healthy food for hungry people
Lenten (Yellow) SSVP Envelopes are by the SSVP Box 

in the Narthex

mailto:treasurerssvp@outlook.com
mailto:ssvp@st-peters.ca


Join us for our
annual Outdoor
Way of the Cross
on Good Friday

S T A R T S   9 : 0 0  A M  
A P R I L  1 8   

 H O T  C H O C O L A T E  T O
F O L L O W  I N  T H E

H A L L  S E R V E D  B Y  T H E
C W L .  

 

For those unable to walk the Outdoor Way of the
Cross, we will be holding Indoor Stations at St.

Peter’s beginning at 8:30 AM SHARP!  Please arrive
5-10 minutes early to avoid distractions. Prayer

booklets will be available.





The 2025 Together In Action’s campaign kicks off our Lenten journey. The
Lenten call to almsgiving means making other people's needs become part
of our concerns. The Parish goal for the 2025 Together in Action campaign
is $74,862. Thank you for your continued generosity in helping to achieve
our parish’s contribution to the diocesan goal of $2 million. 

All donations that are received in excess of our goal will be directed
towards the St. Peter’s Building Fund Capital Campaign.

To make a donation you can use an envelope found in the Narthex, donate
online here, or e-transfer to tia@st-peters.ca.

https://st-peters.ca/online-donation/


To request a tax receipt please scan the QR code
below and complete your information.  This form can
be completed any time and only needs to be
completed once!

IMPORTANT:
If you make a tap using ApplePay or GooglePay, use
the last 4 digits indicated in the wallet not on the
physical card.

Please complete this new form even if you have
completed the previous form.

Tax Receipts will be issued annually.

TAP TO GIVETAP TO GIVE

TAX RECEIPT REQUESTSTAX RECEIPT REQUESTS

Please contact the office if you have
questions. 403-286-5110



https://stpeterscwl.ca/




PLEASE FILL OUT THE FORM TO REGISTER YOUR CHILD/CHILDREN FOR OUR
CHILDREN'S LITURGY PROGRAM.  USE THE LINK BELOW TO REGISTER.

ABOUT THE PROGRAM: 
The program will run at the 9:30 A.M. Sunday Mass but we are taking a break on Dec 29 & Jan
5.  Children ages 4-7 (or until First Communion) are invited to attend. 

PROGRAM OVERVIEW 
Children will be called to the front of the Sanctuary at the beginning of Mass for a welcome
and a blessing. They will process downstairs to the classrooms to receive the Liturgy of the
Word through Gospel proclamation and reflection related activities. 
Children will return to their families for the Liturgy of the Eucharist. 
The program will run until June. You will be invited to join the Flocknote community group
which will serve as our main communication tool. 

Our team is looking for more volunteers to teach and supervise at the 9:30 A.M.
Mass. We’re looking for dedicated faithful individuals to help lead our sessions
and create a balanced schedule. Training is provided, and we’ll work around your
availability. Please consider joining this ministry by contacting
Adam.Andrusiak@St-peters.ca

CHILDREN’S
LITURGY

CHILDREN’S LITURGY REGISTRATION 

CHILDREN NEED TO BE REGISTERED TO ATTEND THE PROGRAM
CLICK HERE FOR THE REGISTRATION FORM

CHILDREN’S LITURGY COORDINATOR: adam.andrusiak@st-peters.ca

mailto:Adam.Andrusiak@St-peters.ca
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc8sAag-rtbtPYGgYvIVOFAlwte4UZmNf9qo7aitj8-vtde2A/viewform
mailto:adam.andrusiak@st-peters.ca


Bursary applications are being
accepted until April 20. For more
information, visit stpeterscwl.ca and
look under the EVENTS tab.  

Growing Smiles, an annual fundraiser
for CWL, is now open for orders.
Follow this link to order your
Canadian-grown flowers and herbs.  
All monies raised will be donated to
the building fund so the amount
raised will be matched. Orders will be
accepted online until May 2 @3 PM.  
Pick up will be May 17, from 2-7 PM at
St. Peter's.  

Our next CWL Ministry Mass is
scheduled for 11:30 AM on Sunday,
April 16.  Here is the link to volunteer
for one of the roles assigned to CWL
members.  
https://volunteersignup.org/P7AKR

CLEANING OUT YOUR BASEMENT OR
GARAGE? 

NEW Date for Parish Garage Sale
now on 

Saturday, May 24

The Knights and CWL are teaming up to
host a Parish Garage sale, with all proceeds
from this event going to the Building Fund.
Items can be dropped off on Friday, May 23
at the Hall.

Each year the Knights award two
scholarships worth $1,500 each to deserving
male students at St Peter’s. Applications for
the bursary are now available at the parish
office or by emailing Lu Scarpino at
scarpino.luc@outlook .com; see poster at
the end of bulletin. 

Save the date: 
May 10 & 11 – Calgary Pro-Life Mother’s
Day Rose sale fundraiser 
June 21 - Annual Salmon Dinner, after 5pm
mass

St. Don Bosco Council 8146
SERVICE TO ONE. 
SERVICE TO ALL.

KNIGHTS OF
COLUMBUS

Catholic Women's League

Thinking of Becoming a Knight?
 

Membership Contacts: David
Mildenberger at cdmilden@shaw.ca,

or Angelo Scarpino at
ascarpino@telus.net

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.stpeterscwl.ca%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cbulletin%40st-peters.ca%7C40429f4941ca4d1efdea08dd6c15a206%7C3c3dd7d40e6c4eee94dcf57dfe29f5f8%7C0%7C0%7C638785562368716122%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=NXVMTEGRcWpAZ%2FwYFtMqD%2BT%2BxDgPPJLyhINub1eWBi4%3D&reserved=0
https://stpeterschurch.growingsmilesfundraising.com/home#place_order_now
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fvolunteersignup.org%2FP7AKR&data=05%7C02%7Cbulletin%40st-peters.ca%7C40429f4941ca4d1efdea08dd6c15a206%7C3c3dd7d40e6c4eee94dcf57dfe29f5f8%7C0%7C0%7C638785562368751670%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=JTATo%2B9Wq7pxQks8B63I1cLYTorBarKhN0dgUTIFnBU%3D&reserved=0
mailto:cdmilden@shaw.ca
mailto:ascarpino@telus.net




Do you have a loved one that you would like to put on
our confidential prayer list? The Prayer Chain is a

powerful group of CWL women who pray for the ill or
for anyone in need of prayer.

  Please contact  Catherine at: cmj75@shaw.ca

PRAYER CHAIN

https://outlook.office.com/mail/none/id/AQMkADA5Njc0ZDcyLTliMTItNDA2MC1hNDEzLTBjMGYyNWMyNDFlYwBGAAADdGrrFIJYRE2ErWeYAC9vNQcApKupGjWH60yHvkIllKRY6QAAAgEMAAAApKupGjWH60yHvkIllKRY6QADHhNmoAAAAA%3D%3D?actSwt=true#:~:text=our%20Catherine%20at-,cmj75%40shaw.ca,-.


Our Ministry handcrafts beautiful prayer
shawls, which are then blessed. The
shawls are given out to bring comfort and
prayer support to those experiencing
illness, loss, loneliness or depression.  If
you know someone (man, woman or child)
who would benefit from a shawl, please
contact Ann Dowling anndowli@telus.net
or Marie Sieben sieben.7@shaw.ca.  We
gratefully accept cash donations and
donations of unused yarn!

mailto:anndowli@telus.net
mailto:sieben.7@shaw.ca


“Celebrating the Word” is a small group
activity and process that allows people
of faith to make meaningful connections
between their ordinary life stories and
the Gospel story. In this reflective
interaction, it is the common experience
of group participants that the Sunday
readings become alive and are actually
experienced as Spirit filled. We engage
in prayerful reflection, dialogue and
discernment.

You are welcomed to join us. Our
resources are Living With Christ and
Food for the Soul by Peter Kreeft. 
 

Meetings are on Wednesdays 
from 1:30 pm –3:30 pm.

Contact person: marybriggs@shaw.ca

CELEBRATING THE WORD

https://st-peters.ca/music-ministry-new/
mailto:marybriggs@shaw.ca


Solidarity Sunday (D&P): 5th Sunday of

Lent (Apr 6)

Needs of the Church in Holy Land: Apr 18

Good Shepherd Sunday(Seminary): May 11

Pope's Pastoral Works: May 25

World Mission Sunday: Oct 19

Catholic Education Sunday: Nov 09

Mission Mexico: Dec 12

Together in Action (Bishop's Appeal):

Ongoing throughout the year.

For TIA donations please e-transfer to 

tia@st-peters.ca

Donations to Special Collections can made

at any time during the year. Donations can

be made using any of our available

methods: e-transfer, direct debit, in-

person, online, OR special envelopes will be

available in the pews near the scheduled

weekend. Alternatively donations can be

made using a general donation envelope.

PLEASE ALWAYS REMEMBER TO INDICATE

THE NAME OF THE SPECIAL COLLECTION ON

YOUR DONATION.

 Please email accounting@st-peters.ca if

you have any questions.

 SPECIAL COLLECTION DATES
FOR 2025

Holy Water is available in the
Church with your own container. 

Or Bottles of Holy Water are
available in the Parish Office for
a suggested donation of:

 $4 per container.

Come join other moms for an evening of
prayer and fellowship. 

The evening includes meditating on the
Gospel for the coming Sunday followed by
discussion and prayer intentions. 

Meetings are held once a month and our
next meeting is Thursday, April 10 at 7:30 pm
upstairs  in the Boardroom at St. Peter's. 

Please contact: janelle.andrusiak@st-
peters.ca  with any questions. 

MOTHERS’ FELLOWSHIP

mailto:tia@st-peters.ca
https://st-peters.ca/online-donation/
mailto:accounting@st-peters.ca
mailto:janelle.andrusiak@st-peters.ca
mailto:janelle.andrusiak@st-peters.ca




April Showers of Support
Support Pregnant and Parenting CCSD Students
Through the KARA Life Program, we have the opportunity to
accompany 13 pregnant and parenting teens in Calgary Catholic
Schools, ensuring they and their children are supported with dignity,
compassion, and the love of Christ within their faith community.

Click here to make a financial donation online

janet.lymer@theccef.ca
(403) 200-7192

samantha.berry@theccef.ca
(587) 893-3871

For more information, please contact Janet Lymer or Sam Berry:

Donate Baby Essentials: Diapers, wipes, baby food, formula
Gift Cards: Grocery or pharmacy cards to help with daily needs
Financial Support: Direct assistance through the KARA Life
Program

How You Can Help

The Calgary Catholic Education Foundation (CCEF) can arrange pickup from
parishes if needed.

https://host.nxt.blackbaud.com/donor-form/?svcid=renxt&formId=d7bcc827-ee39-4cd2-9004-2c5522b5d503&envid=p-VMWZ7tevAECH51rc_wnKbQ&zone=can

